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Parish Forum Minutes

8th March 2012 - St. Ann’s, Deepcar
	Attendees:
	
	

	Fr Stan Maciuszek
	Marianne Wilkinson
	Maureen Aldous

	John Wright (Chair)
Pat Townley
	Pat Deakin
Brendan Lally
	Laura Twomey

Phyl Lally

	Christine Wood
	Joan Barry
	Ann Whitfield

	Pat Punt
	Peter Neal
	Ann Roberts

	Kath Wade
	Doug Carr
	Nora Carr

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	Marie Wilson
	Ray Aldous
	Edna Daly

	Ann Hall
	
	


John opened the meeting with a prayer, the Parish were asked to pray for Frances Mount, the soldiers killed in Helmand Province for the 3rd Yorkshire Regiment and their families and the staff and pupils of St. Bernard’s.

A number of items of any other business were raised:

· Folk Passion

· Pentecost Sunday

· Parish Finances

· Quiet Day and Chrism Mass

· Service for the Diamond Jubilee

· Fairtrade at St. Ann’s

· Pilgrimage to Ireland

· St. Mary’s Feast Day clash with Penistone Show

1. Election of Core Group Member (St. Ann’s)
There is a vacancy for a Core Group member at St. Ann’s, and an appeal was made for a member from the evening mass.  The Deanery Spiritually and Liturgy Group are also looking for a representative from the evening mass.

No nominations had been received therefore John will make an appeal for a Core Group member during his homily on the 25th March.

2. Parish Finances
There have been some changes to some items of Parish income and expenditure.  The proposal is that written accounts are presented to the Parish on an annual basis.

The Parish Forum endorsed this approach and John will take the proposition to the next Finance Committee on 1st May 2012.

Membership of the Finance Committee was confirmed as:

· Father Stan

· John Wright

· Paul Moorhead

· Peter O’Brien

· Andrea Whitehead
· Brian Tonner

· Don Aitken
3. Fire Safety in Parish Buildings
Concern had been expressed over the lack of fire alarms in our Church buildings.  Consideration was given as to whether we should ask the Fire Brigade to fit some.  The view of the Forum was that this was not necessary, but that confirmation should be sought that we had a valid fire safety certificate.

Pat Townley raised the concern expressed by some parishioners at St. Mary’s about votive candles remaining lit when the Church was unattended.

Brendan Lally was able to cite some recommendations by the Diocesan Properties Department given at a meeting in 2007 in relation to votive candles.  The recommendations state:
· The candle stand should be in good condition

· A fire extinguisher should be sited near the stand

· The wax tray should be emptied weekly; and

· The candle extinguished when the church is unattended.

The Forum agreed we should comply with these recommendations and ensures that fire safety information is given at Mass at least yearly.
4. SVP Membership
Barbara Horsman had highlighted the issue of loneliness at the last Parish Forum.  As a result at St. Mary’s, an appeal for members was made at Mass and a presentation evening held on 28th February.  A further meeting will be held on the 20th March where those interested in joining the SVP Conference at St. Mary’s will be asked to bring both an original and photocopied version of:

a) Photo identification, e.g. passport or driving licence

b) Birth certificate

c) Address verification, e.g. utility bill

to facilitate their CRB check.
Claire Turner, the Diocesan SVP lead, has written to members of the SVP Conference at St. Ann’s and offered to run a similar presentation at St. Ann’s.  To date she has had no response, she plans to make a further approach.

5. Fairtrade (St. Ann’s)
Ann Whitfield is now the sole Fairtrade representative at St. Ann’s.  Over the last 5 years around £500 has been accumulated in surplus funds.  She proposed to donate this money in the following way:

· £200 to Tradecraft

· £200 to CAFOD

· £100 to Parish Funds

The proposal was seconded by Marianne Wilkinson and the motion was carried by the Forum.

6. CAFOD
The second collection on 4th March raised £80 in the Parish, but envelopes will continue to be collected through Lent.  A reminder has been placed into the Parish Bulletin this week.
John asked the Parish to complete the blue water drop cards and return them to CAFOD who will use them to petition the Prime Minister.

John, Ann Whitfield and Doug Carr agreed to meet on Thursday 26th April at 8pm in St. Ann’s Club to discuss CAFOD fund raising activity in the Parish.

Angela Powell, the Diocesan CAFOD representative, will also be speaking at all services on Sunday 18th March.  There will be no second collection for CAFOD that Sunday, as there will be a second collection for Hallam Life.


Second Collections
This lead to a discussion about the recent level of second collections, Christine Wood asked whether we couldn’t consider a different approach to fundraising. For example, asking people to give a little extra in their envelopes and then tithe a percentage to the second collections.  This would also enable us to raise additional funds through Gift Aid 

It was agreed we should take advice from the Diocesan Finance Committee. Christine agreed to provide a form of words to John.  The issue of second collections will also be discussed at the next Core Group meeting.

Finally, a plea was made for people to complete a Gift Aid form. 

Ann Whitfield asked what was happening within the Parish to support the CAFOD Rwanda initiative.  Fundraising activities to support Connect2 will be considered at the meeting of the Parish CAFOD group on the 26th April.
7. Easter Triduum
Services for Easter are as follows:

	
	Date
	Time
	Where

	Palm Sunday Walk: St. Mary’s to St. Ann’s
	Sunday 1st April
	After mass at St. Mary’s

	Sacrament of Reconciliation
	Monday 2nd April
	7:30pm
	St. Ann’s

	Folk Passion
	Tuesday 3rd April
	7:30pm
	St. Ann’s

	Chrism Mass
	Wednesday 4th April
	11am
	St. Peter in Chains, Doncaster

	Confession 
	Maundy Thursday 5th April
	10am
	St. Mary’s

	Stations of the Cross
	Maundy Thursday 5th April
	10am
	St. Mary’s

	Morning Office
	Maundy Thursday 5th April
	10:30am
	St. Mary’s

	Mass of the Lord’s Supper
	Maundy Thursday 5th April
	7pm
	St. Ann’s

	Lighting of the Cross
	Maundy Thursday 5th April
	8:30pm
	Green Moor Church

	Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
	Maundy Thursday 5th April
	8:30 – 10pm
	St. Ann’s

	Churches Together Witness
	Good Friday 6th April
	11:15am
	Market Hall, Penistone

	Veneration of the Cross
	Good Friday 6th April
	3pm
	St. Mary’s

	Stations of the Cross
	Good Friday 6th April
	7pm
	St. Ann’s

	Confession
	Easter Saturday 7th April
	10:45am
	St. Ann’s

	Morning Office
	Easter Saturday 7th April
	11:30am
	St. Ann’s

	Easter Vigil 
	Easter Saturday 7th April
	7:30pm
	St. Ann’s

	Mass
	Easter Sunday 8th April
	9:15am
	St. Ann’s

	Mass
	Easter Sunday 8th April
	10:30am
	St. Mary’s

	Mass
	Easter Sunday 8th April
	6:30pm
	St. Ann’s


Additional information:
· Wednesday 4th April – a Passover meal will be celebrated at St. Aiden’s Church, Oxspring, at 7:30pm.  Pat Punt needs to provide numbers by Palm Sunday.

· Wednesday 4th April – Philip Jacob has appealed for singers to join the choir for the Chrism Mass at St. Peter in Chains, Doncaster.  Rehearsals will be held on 24th March between 2 and 3:30pm and from 9:00am before Mass.

8. Parish Social Committee
It had been proposed to hold a celebration of St. Mary’s Feast Day on Saturday 8th September however this is also the date of the Penistone Show.  It was agreed to move the celebration to Sunday 9th September.

The suggestion had been made to ask members of the Parish to form a social committee to organise the Feast Day celebrations.  However, it was felt by the Forum that the Core Group and Forum itself should be the starting point for arranging social events. 

Janet Tonner has offered to help organise the faith lunch following the St. Ann’s Feast Day on Saturday 14th July. A request for volunteers to help her will be placed in the Parish Bulletin.
Doug Carr volunteered to organise another Quiz Night in support of Christian Aid.

9. Retreat at St. Mary’s – 10th March
John reminded the Forum that he is running a male-only retreat on Saturday 10th March at St. Mary’s.
10. Any Other Business
· A reminder that Teresa O’Brien is organising a retreat in Manchester on Saturday 31st March.

· Brendan Lally mentioned the pilgrimage being organised for 8th to 14th August 2013 to Ireland.  Details will be in this weekend’s Parish Bulletin.  Families are welcome and an expression of interest sheet is at the back of both Churches.

· On Pentecost Sunday, Churches Together in Penistone will be holding a service at 10:30am.  Father Stan will say Mass as usual at St. Mary’s, but encourages Parishioners to attend the Churches Together event and attend Mass at St. Ann’s.  John has agreed to go to the planning meeting next year to try and make the case for altering the time of the Churches Together service.

· There will be a Quiet Day at Spink Hill on Sunday 22nd April, 9:30am to 5pm.  There is a need for someone to collect numbers from St. Ann’s.
· Advance notice was given of Padley Sunday on 15th July at 3:30pm.  Philip Jacob has asked for singers to attend rehearsals from 2:30pm.

· Bishop John will be celebrating Mass at St. Matthew’s on Sunday 3rd June at 9:30am for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee.  Parishes are being asked to consider singing the National Anthem during services on this Sunday. 

· A plea was made to help maintain the grave of Father Young who is buried in Stocksbridge Cemetery.

· John mentioned that the next step in his journey to become a Deacon is on Tuesday 29th May at 7:30pm, St. Francis of Assisi, Crosspool, when he will become an Acolyte.

Future Meeting Dates:
Tuesday 3rd July 2012 at St. Mary’s

Thursday 11th October 2012 at St. Ann’s

The meeting closed with a blessing from Father Stan.
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